Willa Nelson has obtained her membership of the Royal
Australasian College of Physicians.

Miss Ogilvie had three months’ leave from the Rachel
Forster Hospital to establish a Family Welfare Bureau for
members of the fighting services and their dependants; she is
still acting as honorary supervisor.

Miss Millicent Armstrong is at present in Sydney working
for the Lord Mayor’s Fund.

Rhoda Palmer returned to Australia last October after
ten months’ abroad, six of which she spent continuing her
work at the London Hospital, Whitechapel.

Ruth Pearce has been appointed secretary to the head-
master of Tudor House School, Moss Vale.

Jean Pocock is now the senior mistress at the Newcastle
Girls’” Grammar School.

Beryl Pringle and Marjoric Rouse have finished their
course in dietetics at R.P.A.H. and have received appoint-
ments to the dietetic staff; Jean Stephens is continuing on the
same staff for a second year.

Marjorie Ross has found it possible to resume teaching
again, and is on the staff of the Girls’ High School in her
home town of Maitland.

Doris Selby has begun private practice in Killara.

Nancy Shechan is greatly enjoying her work in the Aus-
tralian Broadcasting Commission as secretary to the Artists’
Tours Committee; so also is Betty McCay in the Educational
Broadcast section.

Anne Sippe is doing voluntary work in the hospital at
Vacaos, Mauritius, on two days a week.

Doris Skyring is doing a locum tenens in Rockhampton
for a doctor who is on active service.

Margaret Taylor has been in the office of the University
Appointments Board since November, taking Beth Newman’s
place there.

Margaret Telfer has been appointed a Councillor of the
Women’s College.

Betty Thom did a course of library training in Sydney
from April to November, 1939. In June, 1940, she received an
appointment as librarian to the Munitions Laboratory at
Maribyrnong, Victoria.

Hope Tillyard, after doing a course in art at the Poly-
technic School-in London, had a very wonderful nine months
in the art world of Paris. She had a fortnight’s sketching in
the south of France just before war was declared, when she
returned to London.

Pat Tillyard, after spending a few months in New
Zealand teaching at her old school at Nelson, was on her way
to London to do a course of library training when war was
declared. Her boat, the Port Fairy, was just rounding the
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